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Dearest Supporters, 

 

Thank you so much for your 

prayers and financial support that 

have allowed me to start working 

at Cal State Fullerton!  I am in 

awe of your faithfulness and 

God’s love shown through you!   

 

The campus has already become a 

place of joy and encouragement.  I 

am treasuring the students I work 

alongside and the students we 

reach out to.  It’s almost shocking how many people have patiently engaged in 

conversation about finding hope in Jesus Christ!  Now, Edwin, Doowon, Yuri, Peter, 

Emily, and Jasmine have accepted His forgiveness and asked Him into their lives!   

 

Even the first week was exciting when over 100 students came to our first meeting.  

We’ve maintained a great group and had over 50 people at our fall retreat in Running 

Springs last weekend!  Our theme was “rooted and grounded in love” (Ephesians 3:17) 

and we truly grew as a community.  Our speakers emphasized real friendship and 

vulnerability with each other; I’ve never seen so many people willing to talk about their 

weaknesses and battles.  We sincerely stepped closer to each other and to Jesus.   

 

Also, Yuri, a Japanese student, accepted Christ at the retreat!  Jenn, one of our student 

leaders, explained more about the gospel and prayed with Yuri.  Please pray for us as we 

start reading the Bible together and understanding the basics of life with God! 

 

We’ve also started our small group Bible studies, where everyone can apply the Bible to 

life.  We’re studying about confession, assurance, and the Holy Spirit, followed by six 

weeks in the book of James.  Please pray that the leaders and students will be built up 

with each other, gaining more respect and love for God’s Word.   

 

Please pray for a continued desire for us to share our faith too.  I had the privilege to 

share the gospel and pray with Edwin to receive Jesus, but many students have been bold 

on their campus as well.  We meet every Monday at noon and have great participation! 

 

Finally, please say a prayer for my brother’s precious friend Jake Robinson and his 

family.  Jake was in a car accident and needs God’s healing to walk again.  Thank you! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Christina 

Girls’ cabin at Fall Retreat 


